
 
 
 
November 16, 2023 
 
Dear Community Corrections/Supervision Leaders: 
 
When asked by APPA to serve on the planning group for this important event, we immediately said yes. 
The planning and thought going into this event, which is designed specific for leaders like us, is significant. 
We are confident you will leave the executive summit armed with knowledge, strategies, solutions, ideas, 
and examples to enhance the work you are already spearheading in your jurisdiction. During the summit, 
we will also be able to share insight and experience with other community corrections/supervision 
leaders. Because only agency heads are eligible to attend, we will absolutely learn alongside our peers. 
During the summit, our most pressing issues will be discussed including the anticipated impact of artificial 
intelligence on our work; concrete examples of what is working to reduce revocations for “technical” 
violations; and so many more topics aimed at improving community corrections/supervision.  
 
Please register soon as slots are limited to 150. This site provides information about the tentative agenda 
with the finalized, full agenda for the event available in the coming weeks. Let’s walk together into 2024 
with impactful information and data to get through some of the ongoing challenges we face. The summit 
will certainly elevate the need to embrace actionable change to effect positive results and increase 
success stories across the country.  
 
Please come for the summit and stay for the training institute’s amazing offerings.  
 
We look forward to seeing you in the Emerald City! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
2024 Executive Summit Planning Group 
 

• Bill Burrell, Corrections Management Consultant, Burrell Consulting 
• Michael Cimino, Chief of Adult Probation, Maricopa County Adult Probation   
• Veronica Cunningham, Executive Director, American Probation and Parole Association 
• Marcus Hodges, Associate Director, Court Services and Offender Supervision Agency (CSOSA) 
• Tamika Nelson, Chief Probation Officer, San Diego County Probation 
• Andrew Peck, Undersecretary of Public Safety, Massachusetts Executive Office of Public Safety 
• Erika Preuitt, Director, Multnomah County Department of Community Justice 
• Audrey Rigsbee, Vicinage Chief Probation Officer, NJ Judiciary Office of Probation Services 
• Charles Robinson, Deputy Chief, Probation & Pretrial Services, Administrative Office of the United 

States Courts 
• Beth Skinner, Director, Iowa Department of Corrections 
• Jeremiah Stromberg, Assistant Director of Community Corrections, Oregon Department of 

Corrections 
• Joe Winkler, Assistant Secretary of Community Corrections,  Florida Department of Corrections 
• Veronica Cunningham (STAFF), Executive Director/CEO, APPA 
• Delores Johnson (STAFF), Project Coordinator, APPA 

 
 


